Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

Births and Deaths

BORN

CARD OF THANKS

IN MEMORIAM

Claude Garault was long-time Havelock mayor

It was with great regret that the population of the Haut St.Laurent region learned of the passing of former Havelock mayor Claude Garault. At age 52, he died after a worsening sickness on January 4 in St.Jean sur Richelieu.

On the municipal scene, Claude Garault was an important political figure. knowing well the regional point of view. He served the region as prefect of the Huntingdon County Couneil before working hard to put into place the new administrative structure known as the MRC.

Upon retirement from the municipal world, he could easily say "mission accomplished" because he had successfully maintained the municipality of Havelock in good standing among its neighbouring municipalities of the Southwest Quebec region.

In his last interview with The Gleaner/La Gazette he said he was leaving politics without a happy heart but maybe someday he would

At the last meeting of the MRC Haut St.Laurent on

Havelock Mayor, Gerald Beaudoin, who worked alongside Claude Garault for many years as Secretary-Treasurer, asked the other mayors to keep a special thought in their prayers for Claude Garault.

He leaves his spouse

children Alain (Francine Nadeau), Josée (Benoit Mathieu) and his brother Michel (Mireille Faille). He leaves also grandchildren Benjamin, Guillaume and Jeremie as well as a crowd of friends who knew him during his passage on



Long-time Havelock Mayor Claude Garault directing a heated township council meeting on land use. Garault was mayor during the inauguration of the old town hall as a Parks Canada historic site and he assisted the Havelock Community Centre in



Fletcher-Martin wedding

mily and friends of Fiona Martin and Ron Fletcher gathered in Queensville United Church to witness the exchange of wedding vows and celebrate their marriage. Fiona Ann is the elder daughter of Pat and Peter Martin, Queensville, Ontario and Ronald Norman is the only son of Sharon and Norman Fletcher, Howick, Quebec. The happy event was conducted by Rev. Ralph Garbe, now of London, Ontario, a friend of the Martin family. Sheila Reddick, accompanied by Marian Anderson at the organ, sang "Wedding Prayer" and "Your Are The

Wind Beneath My Wings", Guests were ushered to their places by Trevor Martin, Fiona's brother, and Randy McCartney, a friend of Ron. Prior to the entrance of the Bridal Party, the mothers - Pat and Sharon - lighted two of three candles on the altar which symbolized the roots and

On October 20, 1990, fa- heritage of the bride and groom.

> Ron was attended by John Clark, a friend from Huntingdon, Quebec, who acted as Best Man.

> Fiona was preceded by Bridesmaids Anita Kuhn, a



friend of the bride, and Nancy Fletcher, Ron's sister. Sandi Martin was Maid of Honour for her sister. The attendants wore gowns of emerald green: the color was repeated as an accept in the men's outfits. Bouquets were made of carnations, daisies and heather; roses were added in Fiona's bouquet.

Escorted by her father, Fiona, a radiant bride, was gowned in floor length white lace and a head wreath of fabric blossoms nestled in her hair.

Following the speaking of vows, Fiona and Ron ignited the third candle using those provided by their mothers to symbolize the beginning of life together as a new family.

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Fletcher were presented to their guests, and piped from the church midst a shower of good wishes. The Piper was Jack Silverthorn from unionville, Ontario. A time of informal greeting and picture taking was enjoyed on the lawn of the church.

A reception followed at the Briars Resot, in Jackson's Point on Lake Simcoe, where guests and the Bridal Party enjoyed dinner and dancing.

the hall's renovation.

CURRAN - Thomas and Kristen (née McCov) announce the birth of their son Justin Thomas, on Dec. 14, 1990, at the Jewish General Hospital. Proud grandparents are Anne and Curtis McCoy and Jean Curran.

MARLIN - Kenny and Roberta are happy to announce the early arrival of their second child, Ryan Howard 8 lbs. 1 oz. born December 26, 1990. Brother for Brittany, foster brother for Will. Proud grandparents are Lois and Howard Marlin of Hemmingford.

STACEY - Randy and Sherri happily announce the birth of their first child, Keshia Vanessa, 7 lb. 9-3/4 oz., born December 25, 1990. Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Cavers and Mr. and Mrs. Melmon Stacey.

DIED

LOBDELL, Myrtle (née Cullen) - Suddenly at Burke, N.Y., January 9. 1991, age 62 years. Wife of the late Arlington, Beloved mother of Alan (Amanda), step mother of Joanne, Theresa, Cheryl, Phyllis, Arnold and Jim. sister of Genevieve Glover and Lindsay Cullen (Bernice). Funeral was held Friday, January II at the Spaulding Funeral Home, Malone.

PILON - Wilfred Alexander - of College Town, Camberley, England, on January 11, 1991 aged 70 years. Beloved husband of May and father of Barry. Brother of the late Herbert Pilon of Ormstown.

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Gordon Porter wish to express their heartfelt thanks to relatives, neighbours and friends for their flowers, food, cards and donations made in his memory. Also, our sincere thanks to the doctors, nurses and staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for their kindness and care to Gordon while he was a patient there. Please accept this as our personal thank you.

Jean Porter Harold, Nancy & Leslie

I wish to express my sincere thanks to doctors. nurses and staff of Ormstown and Valleyfield hospital for tender loving care. Also thanks to friends, relatives and neighbors for cards, gifts, flowers and calls during my stay in hospital and since my return home. A special thanks to John Furey Jr. for shovelling my snow etc. It is deeply

Anna Elder

The family of the late Douglas Glover would like to express their heartfelt thanks to all their relatives, friends and neighbours, for their expressions of sympathy, flowers, cards, donations in his memory, visits to the funeral parlor and donations of food. A special thank you to Rev. Gordon Bannerman, Dr. George Fisher, Ken Aldridge, Miss Eunice Hicks, mmebers of the Chateauguay Lodge No. 36, member sof Ormstown Legion Br. 196, Janet and Tery Rice, and the ladies who served lunch after the funeral, your kindness will never be forgotten. Also a repeated thanks to all those who helped at the time of the death of Myrtle Lobdell and to the ladies of the Burke Presbyterian Church, for the lunch served after the funeral. Please accept this

My sincere thanks to Dr. Gaspard and the nursing staff on the seventh floor at the Valleyfield Hospital for the fine care I received while a patient there. Thanks also to family and friends for visits, cards and gifts, All were much appreciated. Everett Mason

I wish to thank all my family, relatives, friends and neighbours for the lovely birthday party which was given in my honour. Please consider this as a personal thank you. All was greatly appreciated. Thanking you

We would like to thank care we received.

as a personal thank you. Genevieve, Dee and Carol,

Sam and Jasmin and Diane Ladouceur

in advance, I remain.

Yours truly, Kenneth Sample

Dr. Vandor and Dr. Aikin and all the maternity staff at the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent Roberta and Ryan Marlin



To all of you who shared our sorrow at the time of death of M. Réal Guerin on July 30, 1990 aged 52, his spouse Pauline and his children wish to thank family and friends for their expression of sympathy by mass offerings, flowers, visits or funeral assistance Please consider this thank you as being personal.

FORGET, M. Helen - In loving memory of a dear mother and grandmother, who passed away five years ago January 17th,

A little tribute small and tender.

just to say we still remember.

Sadly missed by sons Carl, Brian and daughters, Hazel, Shirley, Dorothy and spouses and grandchildren.

LEGROS, Camille - In loving memory of Camille Legros who was taken from us on January 17,

Daddy.

Another year has drifted by. but not a day goes by that a memory doesn't slip through our thoughts. Your laughter is with us in

celebration. Your tears are ours in times of sorrow.

A memory of your smile, forever a gentle reminder to the time you shared with us. Dad, we love you very

much: We remember you today and always,

With much love from, Beryl, Debbie, Marc, Darlene and families.

STONEHOUSE, Joseph Walter - A loving husband, father and grandfather, who passed away, January 21, 1988.

You lived for those you loved, and those who love you

remember. If love could have saved

you. you never would have died. You are loved with a love

beyond all telling; You are missed with a grief beyond all tears.

To the world you were just one, but to us you were the world. Thank you for your under-

standing and the things you would say

and do For your faith and your trust

that has always seen us through. For the happiness you have given.

in your own dear loving

This brings a million thanks from all our hearts today

Love you always, Pat, Nancy, Judy and Tommy

ENGAGED



RICK DUHEME and PATTY JOHNSON

Howard and Mary Duheme are delighted to announce the engagement of their son Rick to Patty Johnson, daughter of Dave and Fern Johnson of Cambridge, Ontario.

A 1992 September wedding is planned.

CARD OF THANKS

We wish to express our gratitude to all those who supported us throughout Harold's illness. Many thanks to our families, friends and neighbours for their many phone calls, visits, flowers and cards. A special thank you to Drs. Blondé, Aikin and Thompson, all the doctors and nursing staff of the Barrie Memorial Emergency Room, who were always there when we needed them; and to the Doctors and staff of the Montreal General who cared for Harold. A special place is in our hearts for Rhoda and Dalton, Rita, Bill and Lynn, Helga, Marian and Harold, Valerie, Michael and Stephanie and Andrée for their many kindnesses. We wish you all a Happy & Healthy New Year.

HAROLD & ELEANOR VINETTE

appreciated.